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A sunny day and the opportunity to view locally grown vegetables, fruit and flowers
in peak condition (not to mention jams, chutneys, cakes and bread) helped bring in
the crowds to the Memorial Hall last month where organic tomato guru Terry Marshall
opened our 98th Autumn Show.

Overall, we had the most entries for seven years. Entries overall were up by 30
percent on 2014, fruit was up from 42 to 72 entries (the highest for at least 25 years),
baking from 88 to 106. the highest ever. The Great British Bake-Off has obviously not
bypassed this part of West Yorkshire.

President Mrs Jane Hitchen thanked all the teams who set up the Hall and the St
Lawrence schoolroom, with a special mention for the ladies manning (?) the tea
room. The afternoon drew to a lively close when Alan Wilson auctioned all the
unclaimed exhibits assisted by various small grandchildren.

This year's trophy winners are as follows:
John Wild Trophy (most points veg) - Roger Golton
Robert Smith Trophy (outstanding veg) - Roger Golton - Onions
George Todd Trophy (onions) - Roger Golton
Jack Bentley Trophy (veg tray) - Geoff Hargrave
HM Dawson Trophy (fruit) - Roger Golton
Brinley Jagger Trophy (tomatoes) - Roger Golton
Thomas Henry Shaw Trophy (best roses) - Carol Robinson
Eric Cockroft Trophy (best rose) - John Churchman
Charles Whiteoak (sweet peas) - Roger Golton
Frank Whitaker Trophy (best dahlia) - Edwin Paipala
Leslie Lund Trophy (most points flowers) - John Churchman
Arthur Harrison Trophy (most points veg and flowers) - Roger Golton
Ernest Edwards Trophy (runner up) - Alan Wilson
Derek Lofthouse Trophy (best flower exhibit) - Roger Golton (sweet peas)
Banksian Medal - Alan Wilson
H Whitehead Trophy (open) - Roger Golton
Yorkshire Bank Trophy (best home produce) - Heather Murgatroyd (Swiss Roll)
Sydney Owthwaite Trophy (home produce) - Heather Murgatroyd
Franz Trophy (Photographic) - Alan Wilson

Heather Murgatroyd won the baking trophy by just one point, which was a very
good achievement in such a competitive area. Vegetable judge David Allison told
David Bell, our Show Secretary, that most of the shows he has visited this year have
had high entries, so the weather this year must have been good for gardening at
least, despite our complaints back in the damp Spring.

The names of many of our trophies commemorate local dignitaries and celebrities of
their day. Next year we shall be looking for excellence in the art of carrot growing no less
when we inaugurate the Airton Cup, donated by judge Trevor Nicholson who is of the
opinion that not enough attention is given to the importance of this popular vegetable.

Finally, it was our intention to mark Mrs Dorothy Boyd's involvement with the
Society for more than 50 years. Unfortunately she was unable to join us on the day
and so our Secretary John Churchman presented Dorothy with a floral plant
arrangement at her home.

VINTAGE YEAR FOR HORTICULTURAL SHOW

Diary note: our next meeting will be
at 7.30 pm on Tuesday when Terry
Marshall will tear himself away from his
greenhouse in Cottingley to tell us all
about “Greenhouses and Gardening for
the Elderly”. Mike Hitchen

All set up and waiting for the crowds . . .

. . . And they've arrived!

Youngest entrant Olivia Smithson (right)
presented a bouquet to Mrs Jennifer
Marshall (centre) watched by Mrs Jane
Hitchen(left).

Beer and Banger Festival raises £5000 for The Yorkshire Air Ambulance. See insert".
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Opening Mon 21st Sept 8am – 1pm Monday to Friday
Breakfasts, hot and cold sandwiches, tea, good

coffee and cakes.    Eat in and take out.  
Orders 01274 561265.



SIMPSON’S 
ELECTRICAL SERVICES

(ELDWICK)
HOUSEHOLD INSTALLATION AND

MAINTENANCE WITH A PROFESSIONAL
FRIENDLY COMPANY

TEL: 01274 563794
FOR FREE ESTIMATES

WHERE SERVICE COUNTS
CITY & GUILDS

I.T.B. & P.E.R.A. CERTIFICATED

JEFF MAWSON
BUILDING CONTRACTOR

EXTENSIONS AND ROOFING

PROPERTY REPAIRS

07966 199994      01274 597194

Indian & Kashmiri Cuisine
Open 7 days from 5pm - 11pm

Early booking essential
Clarke House, Keighley Road

Bingley BD16 2RD
Telephone 01274 563 777
www.shamabingley.co.uk

Email: info@shamabingley.co.uk

� THE ELDWICK CHURCH �

Professionally covering all aspects of
domestic Electrical & Security work

Over 25 years experience
City & Guilds trained

Tel: 01274 511433 (Eldwick)
Mobile: 07788 418050

Private Tuition
(Qualified Primary School Teacher)

Help your child reach their full potential in a
positive and encouraging environment.
From pre-school onwards
• Getting ready for primary school
• Ongoing support in numeracy, literacy and
science

• GCSE Maths
• School entrance exams

First session free
Cathy Levis

01274 568602 (Gilstead)
07505 142602

Childminding
Vacancies Available
Telephone Cathy Levis on

01274 568602 / 07505 142602

Most recent Ofsted inspection “This provision is
strong … children enjoy their time with the
childminder … children are well cared for in a
warm welcoming environment … the childminder
is highly skilled”.

MAWSON ATTWELL & CO.

BUILDING, ELECTRICAL &

PLUMBING CONTRACTORS

Mobile No. 07966 199994

MATTHEW CLARKE
City & Guilds Trained

PLUMBING SERVICES
Radiator Installation,

Bathrooms & Showers, Tiling, Leaks
Gas Installations and Servicing

Gas Safe Registered
All Work Guaranteed

Ring for a Free Quote
07817 971931

COFFEE CAKE CHAT
Every Tuesday

9.30 am – 12 noon
The Eldwick Church

Fresh Fairtrade Coffee & Tea –
Home made cakes

Eldwick Churches growing together

ELDWICK & DISTRICT
YORKSHIRE COUNTRYWOMEN’S

ASSOCIATION

We do not have a meeting in August
but the 15th August was our Annual
Outing. This year Lytham was our
destination. The weather forecast
wasn't sounding good but that didn't
deter us.
We spent a few hours in Lytham and

managed to make it back on to the
coach just as the rain started. We
tootled along the sea front through St
Anne's and Blackpool to our next
destination; which was Barton Grange
Garden Centre near Garstang. There
we spent a short time looking around.
Then 'good grief' did it rain. As time
was pressing those of us who were
stranded in the garden centre, due to
the heavy downpour, had to make a
dash for the coach. There was much
hilarity as to who had got the wettest.
Fortunately most of us had dried out
when we reached our 'watering hole';
this being the Calf's Head at Worston.
At the Calf's Head the main course

was a carvery followed by a sweet and
tea or coffee. The whole meal was
excellent with the sweet table being
'sweet heaven'. The young staff were
super and very friendly.
When we were all finally replete it

was time to make our way home. Sylvia
Slater gave a vote of thanks to
Maureen Beckwith for once again
organizing the outing. Despite the
weather, (Maureen our Chairman has
power but not enough to guarantee
sun!), a good time was had by all.
Subscriptions are due and they are

£11, the same as last year. Any
Member who hasn't paid, would they
do so at the next meeting?
Next meeting is on 9th October 2012

@ 7.30p.m in the Memorial Hall. The
speaker will be Susan Wright her topic
being, Advice from a Legal Eagle.
Our meetings are held every 2nd

Tuesday in the month in Eldwick
Memorial Hall @ 7.30p.m; August
being the exception when it's the
Annual Outing. New Members always
welcome.

Macmillan Coffee Morning
Eldwick Memorial Hall

Friday 28th September 2012
10 am – 12 am

LADIES FELLOWSHIP:
August No Meeting.
20th September 7.30 pm Kay Nethercote

“Seniors show the way”.
18th October 7.30pm AGM

FUTURE EVENTS:
Saturday 13th October 6.00 pm Beetle
Drive in Church Hall including Pie and
Peas. £2.50 Tickets on sale soon.

SERVICES:
9th September
10.30 am Holy Communion

Rev Helen Hodgson
16th September
09.15 am Holy Communion led by

Rev Rosemary Nash
10.30 am Morning Worship led by

Rev Dr. Neville Richardson
23rd September
09.15 am Big Breakfast
10.30 am Holy Communion led by

Rev Rosemary Nash
30th September
10.30 am Morning Worship led by

Rev Alan Brown (Mission)
7th October
08.00 am Holy Communion led by

Rev Alan Brown
10.30 am Harvest Festival led by

Rev Helen Hodgson
14th October
10.30 am Holy Communion

Rev Barbara Walls
21st October
09.15 am Holy Communion led by

Rev Dr. Neville Richardson
10.30 am Morning Worship led by

Rev Helen Hodgson
6.30 pm Evensong led by

Rev Andrew Clarke

28th October
09.15 am Big Breakfast
10.30 am Holy Communion led by

Rev Helen Hodgson
REGULAR WEEKLY EVENTS

Monday - 09.00 – 11.30 Livewires,
Tuesday - 09.30-12.00 Church Café
Wednesday - 09.30 – 12.00 Embroiderers /

Probus
14.00 – 16.00 Craft Group
18.00 – 20.00 Weight Watchers
Thursday - 15.30 – 19.15 Dance Classes
Friday - 19.00 – 21.00 Elstead Ladies

Choir
Pre School Group - 08.45 – 15.15 Tuesday,
Thursday and Friday.

REGULAR MONTHLY EVENTS
1st Sunday in the month Youth Club

7.00 – 9.00 pm
1st Friday in the month Friday Footsteps
3rd Saturday in the month

Saturday Strollers
3rd Thursday in the month

Ladies Fellowship
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS:-
Contact Ann Shoebridge 564690

Letter to the Editor
Attack

A good friend of mine was attacked near
Sheriff Lane in broad daylight last
Saturday at around 7pm.

He is 48 years old and was riding his
bike. He had his phone and bike stolen
(the bike was later recovered)

Worse he had to have plastic surgery
to his face and narrowly escaped worse
injury when he had a glass smashed over
his bike helmet.

There were 4 attackers aged aboout 16.
I would like to use the Eldwick

newsletter to ask for information.
Somebody has to know who did this.

The 4 youths had been loitering on the
corner for some time and were heard
talking about a party.

My contact number is 07866 458434
Chris Hallam

For more information or to discuss your project call: 

01274 566100
Unit 2 Leonards Place, Leonard Street,  

Bingley, West Yorkshire BD16 1DP

www.simplybathroomsbingley.co.uk

For more information or to discuss your project call: 

01274 566100
Unit 2 Leonards Place, Leonard Street,  

Bingley, West Yorkshire BD16 1DP

www.simplybathroomsbingley.co.uk

�e Biggest & Best 
Kitchen and Bathroom showroom 

in the Bingley area

�e Biggest & Best 
Kitchen and Bathroom showroom 

in the Bingley area

GALA NEWS ......
Have you seen the Gala Facebook page
- 'LIKE'  to get the regular updates on
activities and events.
www.facebook.com/EldwickandGilstead
GalaAssociation

GALA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Monday 12th October 8pm 

in the Birches
Come along and join us if you would like
to be involved in the planning for next
years events.  Discos (Nov / March &
June), Pet Show, and of course Gala
Day.  Perhaps you have some new ideas.

We meet on Monday Evenings at 8pm,
around 7 times during the year (Oct, Nov,
Feb, March, April, May & June) plus the
Gala Events of course.

2016 GALA   Saturday 25th June
Suggestions for a theme welcome !

gala@eldwickvillage.co.uk

GALA FUNDS
Good News the Gala has yet again
raised around £2500 to give away to
local community children's organisations.

If you would like to apply for a donation
for a local group you are involved with
please get in touch by email to
gala@eldwickvillage.co.uk by 10th
October. Applications will be considered
by the Gala Committee at our meeting
after the AGM on Monday 12th October.

The Eldwick Art Show
A showcase of local talent.

This popular event will be held on the 23rd/24th/25th October
Eldwick Memorial Hall

We would like as many people as possible to enter, particularly the younger end.
There is no selection process, but each entrant is limited to three pieces which
may be in any medium from sculpture to photographs. There will be a preview at
7.30 on Friday 23rd to which all entrants will be invited which will include a glass
of wine and nibbles.

The West Yorkshire Woodturners will be demonstrating and selling their wares.
We also hope to have a potter.

Packs may be collected from Eldwick Post Office containing entry form,
instructions labels etc.

The cost is three pounds for up to three entries and this includes a glass of
wine at the preview.

BINGLEY G&S
SOCIETY

Bingley Gilbert & Sullivan Society are
holding open auditions for Pirates of
Penzance - a production like no other
with a new producer and
choreographer. They are looking for
dancers and singers. Open auditions
will be held at Lady Lane Park School,
Bingley on 6th September 2015. 
To enquire please call 01274 568617.

Memorial Hall Notice Board
A notice board has now been erected outside the Memorial Hall.

If you are a village organisation and wish to use this facility, please drop your
notice in Birches. Please try to make your notice no larger than A5.

This notice board was jointly funded by Bradford Council and Eldwick Village
Society.

WWAANNTT TTOO SSIINNGG?? 
It lifts your spirits and does you good. 

WWhhyy nnoott jjooiinn 

““EELLSSTTEEAADD 
LLAADDIIEESS’’ CCHHOOIIRR”” 

NNOO AAUUDDIITTIIOONNSS  
AAuuttuummnn SSeessssiioonn bbeeggiinnss oonn 

FFrriiddaayy 1111 SSeepptteemmbbeerr 22001155 aatt 77--1155 ppmm 

iinn TThhee EEllddwwiicckk CChhuurrcchh HHaallll,, EEllddwwiicckk 
(building behind  Eldwick Church, Otley Road, Eldwick) 

NNEEWW MMEEMMBBEERRSS AARREE AALLWWAAYYSS 
WWEELLCCOOMMEE  

Conductor Keith Newell 01274 563324 

Librarian/Secretary Linda Firth 01274 771684



� THE ELDWICK CHURCH �
MESSY CHURCH

Saturday 19th September  4.00 – 5.30 pm
Saturday 17th October 4.00 – 5.30 pm
Messy Church is a worshipping community
of all ages, it is for all the family. It will be
held in the church hall and the church. There
will be craft activities as you arrive in the
church hall, stories from the Bible, songs
and prayers in the church– rounding off with
sharing a simple meal together in the church
hall. This is an event for all the family –
whatever your age, why not come and join in
the fun!
HAPPY HOUR FUN SIZE CHURCH –

for young families – All welcome
Wed. 16th Sept. from 09.15 – 10.15 am.
Wed. 21st October from 09.15 – 10.15

LADIES FELLOWSHIP:-
17th September 7.30 pm  Mike Armstrong
“Saintsbury’s Baker”.
15th October 7.30 pm AGM

SERVICES: 
6th September
09.15 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev. Ruth Crompton.
10.30 am All Age Worship.
13th September
10.30 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev.Terence Porter.
20th September
09.15 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev Alan Brown.
10.30 am Morning Worship led by 

Maurice Baren.
6.30 pm Evensong led by 

Rev Andrew  Clark.
27th September
09.15 am   Big Breakfast.
10.30 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev Alan Brown.
4th October
09.15 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev. Barbara Walls.
10.30 am All Age Worship.
11th October
10.30 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev. Marcus Pattern.
18th October
09.15 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev Alan Brown.

10.30 am Morning Worship led by 
Rev Neville Richardson.

25th October
09.15 am    Big Breakfast.
10.30 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev Alan Brown.
REGULAR WEEKLY EVENTS 

Tuesday - 09.30-12.00 Church Café
Wednesday - 09.30-12Embroiderers/Probus  

13.30 - 15.30 Craft Group 
18.00 - 20.00 Weight Watchers 

Thursday -    15.30 – 19.15 Dance Classes
Friday  - 19.15 – 21.15 Elstead Ladies Choir
Pre School Group - 08.45 – 15.15 Tuesday,

Thursday and Friday. 
REGULAR MONTHLY EVENTS

1st Friday in the month Friday Footsteps
3rd Saturday in the month Saturday Strollers
3rd Thursday in the month Ladies
Fellowship
3rd Wednesday in the month Happy Hour
Mid Saturday Messy Church

CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS:-
Contact Ann Shoebridge 564690

Private Tuition 
(Qualified Primary School Teacher)

Help your child reach their full potential in a
positive and encouraging environment.
From pre-school onwards
• Getting ready for primary school
• Ongoing support in numeracy, literacy and 

science
• GCSE Maths
• School entrance exams

First session free
Cathy Levis

01274 568602 (Gilstead)

Childminding 
Vacancies Available

Telephone Cathy Levis on 
01274 568602 / 07585 449275

Most recent Ofsted inspection “This provision is
strong … children enjoy their time with the
childminder … children are well cared for in a
warm welcoming environment … the childminder
is highly skilled”.

Property Services Ltd
Domestic & Commercial Work

For complete property management
Established Business, Professional, 

Honest & Reliable           Free Quotations
• Kitchens & Bathrooms
• UPVC Windows &

Doors
• Soffits & Facias

• Plastering & Tiling
• Painting & Decorating
• Joinery & Building
• Electrical Work

Toni Fuller
M: 07791 856975   T: 01274 565036

E:toni.tmf@blueyonder.co.uk

Tec2k
Computer Problems Resolved

Local to Eldwick

Repairs and upgrades to Laptop & desktop
computers

Resolve problems with broadband or WiFi
Home appointments no problem
Anything to do with electronics 

please call for advice

Tel Stuart on 07958-994951
Visit our Web Site for full details

www.Tec2k.co.uk

COFFEE CAKE CHAT
Every Tuesday 9.30 am – 12 noon

The Eldwick Church
Fresh Fairtrade Coffee & Tea   –

Home made cakes

Yorkshire Countrywomen's
Association

No Meeting in August, as we had a really
interesting trip to Hawes. Thanks go  to
Maureen Beckwith for all the
arrangements.   

The next Meeting is on 13th October
2015, 7.30pm.  It is a Quiz and Bingo.

Our Coffee Morning for “Alzheimer”
raised £278. Thank you to all those who
attended.

Macmillan Coffee Morning  25th
September,  Time  10.30am – 12 noon.
Entrance £2.50p.

Future events – Founders Lunch.  Our
annual Carol Service to York is on Friday
4th December. We need to know how
many people want to go by October. More
details to follow.

All new members welcome.

Graham Sutcliffe
t/a K Sutcliffe

Plumbing, Heating & Reg'd Gas Engineer
15 Heaton Drive, Eldwick, Bingley BD16 3DN

Phone: 01274 569328 
Mobile: 07540 418811

No job too small

Coffee Morning
There will be a coffee morning in Eldwick
Memorial Hall on Friday October 16th  to
support National Arthritis Week. Cakes
and crafts will be on sale and there will be
a tombola and raffle. 

A consultant who runs a local health
and wellness business will be available to
discuss products and a reflexology and
holistic health practitioner will provide
short demonstrations to willing
volunteers!

9.30am – 12.00  All welcome

Thank You
Eldwick & District Yorkshire Country-
women's Association would like to thank
all who supported the Coffee Morning
held on Yorkshire Day in aid of
Alzheimer's Research. The sum of
£278.06 was raised.



Copy for publication in next months Newsletter to reach the Editorial Committee c/o Birches, the Post Box inside the
Post Office or email us at news@eldwickvillage.co.uk Deadline for copy is 1st October 2015

Tel: 01274 510252
Mob: 07941 364274

INTERIOR PAINTING AND DECORATING
Also

PICTURE FRAMING

by Chris Bettles
21 Mansfield Avenue, Eldwick

PETER MARRIOTT
PROPERTY SERVICES
All types of work undertaken incl.
Painting & Decorating, Plumbing,
Tiling, Fencing, Pointing etc. etc.

No job too small
Free estimates & advice.
For a friendly, reliable and

professional service

07985 050543      
01274 510969

BOND GARDEN SERVICES

SIMON BOND

ELDWICK
BINGLEY

01274 567439
07790 415593
jan@janbond.wanadoo.co.uk

HEDGES TRIMMED

MOWING & TURFING

TREES FELLED/PRUNED

FENCING/PLANTING

Following correspondence in the last
edition of the Eldwick Newsletter it is
pertinent to revisit this subject once
more, despite at least two earlier
stories referring to its history published
here some years ago.

Eldwick has some scenic byways,
none more interesting than a former
pack horse trail. In post medieval times
the ‘Broggers’ carried a variety of goods
from markets into countryside villages.
Locally they would buy small parcels of
yarn and woven cloth from out farms
and cottages to carry them to markets
in Otley, Bradford and Leeds. This
encouraged local communities to
continue the spinning and weaving
occupations in their homes. 

In the 1841 and 1851 Census
returns for Eldwick Beck listed the
majority of householders as either wool
combers or worsted weavers, including
nearly everyone living in New Row
(later Long Row).

Coming into the Eldwick Beck
hamlet, from the valley or along Rivock
Edge, via Morton, it is off Heights Lane
to Tewitt, the former trail is instantly
recognisable with its single line of
paving stones. It arrives at Eldwick
Beck, close to the 17th century
corn/scribbling mill and the site of the
former New Row cottages eventually
occupied by mill workers. The Eldwick
Mill had been opened as a Corn Mill by
Richard Longbottom of Eldwick Hall but
after the industrial revolution it became
a scribbling mill – machines powered by
a water wheel fed by the long snaking
dam which had a sluice from Eldwick
Beck, began to process raw wool.

When the row was demolished, a
single building was built which
diminished the width of the bridleway,
leading to the historic Clapper Bridge
over the Beck.  From there the route
climbed up Mill Lane to Lane Head in
Otley Road, across along Birch Close
Lane, through Faweather to Intake
Gate and eventually towards Otley.

For years there were various

obstructions on Bridleway 74 from the
junction with Tewitt Lane to Lane Head
which had to be cleared. In May 2003
that section was closed, mainly
because the bridge was deemed
unsafe and a diversion was being
considered. The owner of the ‘new’
building, then called ‘Brooklands’, (now
‘Beck Cottage’) had objected to the old
route through the garden of the
property, passing in front of the
bungalow. 

Over the years, negotiations and
objections continued as six monthly
renewals were imposed on the closure
notice. In February 2005 a Diversion
Order was published to take the
Bridleway 74 away from the garden and
building, off The Green, around the
boundary of the property. A variety of
objectors stated they would accept the
diversion as a bridleway but insisted
pedestrian rights were retained on the
original route due to its historic
heritage. This was because the
bridleway was dual purpose – for
equestrians and pedestrians. 

In December 2006 an Inspector,
appointed by the Office of The
Secretary of State came to call. All
evidence was considered and the
ensuing five page report concluded that
the Diversion Order could not be
confirmed because, as the objectors
had made clear, the diversion would
take the footpath with it. The Inspector
added that it was not her responsibility
to make an amendment but accepted
that changes would be beneficial for
equestrians, to avoid the old bridge.
Further she stipulated that it was the
responsibility of the Council to issue
further Orders to address the situation
to retain the route through the garden.

So the whole route was reopened in
2007 and celebrated with an
announcement in the Eldwick
Newsletter and the magazine of the
Ramblers Association.

It took until September 2010 for
Bradford Council to issue the

necessary orders, by which time the
plan for the diverted route had been
agreed by themselves, the owner of
Brooklands and the owners of the
farmland onto which the bridleway
would overlap.

The first of the new Orders was the
Public Diversion Order which confirmed
that the alternative bridleway could be
created, subject to objections. There
were none, because the second Order
was published simultaneously. This was
worded, Public Bridleway No 74 (Bingley)
(Part) Eldwick Beck Bingley (Public
Footpath) (Creation) Order) 2010.

All went ahead, with the newly
diverted bridleway having its route
constructed, linking the old pack horse
route – down from Tewitt into the Green
with Mill Lane to Lane Head.

Most importantly, from that time, the
Footpath 74, through the garden in
front of Beck Cottage and over the old
Clapper Bridge, had been  recreated,
retained and remains, to this day a
Public Right of Way for everyone to
enjoy. At the moment there appears to
no longer be a yellow waymark
indicating this route but doubtless this
can be remedied by the local Rights of
Way Officers who have always worked
hard to maintain the rest of the route.

ALLAN MIRFIELD

THE ONGOING SAGA OF ROUTE 74
1974 -2015


